Present: Mr. Burch, Mr. Aud, Mr. Guyther.

Food Stamp Program

Mr. J. Carter informed the commissioners that he will need a letter from them stating that they are willing to participate in this program, and will appropriate \$5,000 to be available when the program begins, in February 1968. This money is for salaries for the caseworker and clerk, which is a 50% participation, and would possibly be for the entire year. Mr. Guyther suggested that the letter state "a sum not to exceed \$5,000 will be appropriated" and this would cover all of this in the event the state salaries are increased.

Mr. Burch said the commissioners will discuss this with Mr. Bowles and give Mr. Carter a reply.

Leonardtown Boatramp

Mr. Pantaleo and Mr. M.Pratt. Mr. Pratt presented drawing of the ramp, indicating how it can be corrected to facilitate placing boats into the water with ease. Mr. Pantaleo said he did not know if the state is going to pay for any of this corrective work. It was the commissioners feeling that Mr. Pratt should go ahead and do the work necessary, and the latter said that when he knows exactly what the commissioners want, he will present them with an estimate. There should also be a permit obtained from the Corps of Army Engineers.

Mr. Pratt was instructed to determine the best way to fix the ramp and present a price to the commissioners for the cost of the work. He will also make an estimate of what it would cost to build it on the other side of the wharf.

C.D. Specifications Review

The commissioners agreed that Gaultney and Jones should do the work on reviewing the specifications for the communications system to be installed in the new building. Letters will be sent to the other people who bid on this project.

Meeting adjourned.

Approved,

F. Elliott Burch, President

Fellevel Burch